
Memo 
 
To:  File      
From:  Michael Murawski, Advocate and Sylvia Batista, Investigator 
CC:  Robert Meyers, Executive Director 
Date:  February 26, 2016 
Re:  City of Miami $7 Million Settlement re. fire rescue fee; K05-112 

 

As a result of the investigation conducted by the Office of the State Attorney together 
with COE investigators, Kennedy Rosario and Sylvia Batista, it is determined that the 
actions of the parties to the $7 Million Dollar settlement do not comprise any criminal 
or ethical violation.   

For this reason, this matter is closed until such time as other facts which may come 
to light indicate otherwise. 

 

/sb 

 

 

Miami-Dade County 
Commission on Ethics 

and Public Trust 


